Park Board
April 17, 2023

CALL TO ORDER: Park Board Chair Al Vorderbrueggen called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Al Vorderbrueggen, Don Moore and Hillary Hoffman: Present.
Blaine Golden, Al Kirkpatrick and Don McClintock: Absent.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minute approval was deferred until next meeting. No quorum.

REGULAR BUSINESS:

Season Start Up:

Public Works Director Matt Hammer reported Parks Steve Larkin is busy mowing lawns and
replacing the parks water meters.

The golf course’s new building is connected to McDonald Park’s water line. They needed to be
hooked in to a 4 inch line for fire suppression.

The electrical upgrade to the pool is complete, everything has been upgraded in the mechanical
room.

Mayor Retzer spoke about the $350,000 RCO grant the city received and discussed his three
days spent advocating for monies from the house and senate budget for the pool.

Retzer also has plans for possible donator contacts. Once we know the dollar amount we will
come up with a phase plan on renovating the pool.

e New screens are being placed in front of the Schmuck Parks Restrooms.

e McDonald Park and Little League trails are getting cracks sealed.

e Schmuck Park playground equipment is at its life expectancy as it is over 20 years old.

e The Park Board did not approve the tree removal request at Lookout Park.

e Steve’s truck replacement has not happened as there are no available trucks for
purchase.

e New generation at the Skate Park, the group of kids may ask for improvements to the
park.

e Hiring lifeguards and a pool manager

e Mapping and instructions for the disc golf at Schmuck Park needs to be done.

UPCOMING MEETING:
Next meeting: June 5, 2023 at 5:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT: Chairman Vorderbrueggen adjourned the meeting at 6:27 p.m.

Lynda Kramlich, City Clerk



